
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) MAY 25, 2005 

BODY RUB PARLOUR ENFORCEMENT 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services recommends that this report be received 
for information. 

Purpose 

This report is to advise Council on the Commissioner of Legal & Administrative Services’ 
response to the concern of Council and York Regional Police regarding the enforcement of illegal 
Body Rub parlours in the City of Vaughan.   

Economic Impacts 

The assignment of a Special Enforcement Officer to exclusively enforce Body Rub Parlours in 
2005/2006 is estimated to have a negative net impact of $30,000 on the 2005 budget. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Council at its meeting of May 9, 2005 adopted the following:  “that this matter be referred to the 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of May 25th for a report addressing 
comments from members of Council referred to in the extract, attached to this report.  Staff of the 
Enforcement Services department are compiling the information requested by Council which will 
be provided to Councillors as additional information at or before the Working Session meeting.  A 
representative of York Regional Police will be in attendance.   
 
The current method of enforcing body rubs results in approximately 24 hours per month of staff 
time and has seen a total of 11 inspections of body rubs so far in 2005.  Three of these have 
been with the Police.  These inspections have resulted in 11 charges being laid by City staff.  
The number of police charges is not available at this time.   
 
The Commissioner of Legal & Administrative Services has reviewed with the Senior Manager of 
Enforcement Services various options to provide the increased enforcement level needed to 
satisfy the concerns of Council and York Regional Police.  A staff member from the Special 
Enforcement Unit will be assigned to investigate body rub parlours exclusively for a 12 month 
period.  At the end of that period, the level of enforcement will be reviewed and may be 
continued.  This option would have the least impact on service delivery and the impact on 
revenue will be acceptable.  It is estimated that a Special Enforcement Officer generates on 
average $90,000 per year. There is currently a staff complement of 5 in this area and the 
temporary reduction to 4 will reduce service but is also deemed acceptable.  Special 
Enforcement Officers start their shift at 4:00 pm and patrol shopping malls for handicapped and 
fire route enforcement until about 8:00 pm when they begin patrolling parks and community 
centres.  The fine revenue from the enforcement of body rub parlours for one year is estimated at 
$60,000.  The collection of this revenue will be deferred into 2006 but the net impact is deemed 
as acceptable considering the enhanced service to the community.  

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 

This report is consistent with the Vaughan Vision as it speaks to community safety. 

The necessary resources have been allocated or approved. 



 

 

Conclusion 

The enforcement of illegal Body Rub Establishments should be enhanced within the City of 
Vaughan.   

Attachments 

Extract of Council. 

Report prepared by: 

Robert J. Swayze 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Robert J. Swayze 
Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


